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Military Child

Our President’s Message

April is a special month for
our HMC families as we
celebrate the Month of the
Military Child. It is a time to
honor the sacrifices made by
military families worldwide
and especially the
dependent  children  of
military members serving at
home and overseas. Since
9/11, over 2 million children
have had a parent deployed
overseas, and some have had
a parent deployed multiple times. Military youth of today
promise to be some of the most active and involved
populations in our nation’s history. It is only fitting that we
take time to celebrate them in a special way. Thank you to our
military families with children who continue to teach and
inspire our future leaders.

Best
7 MONTH OF THE
John Ehle
President
Hunt Military Communities
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Military Children by the Numbers

« According to a report by the Department of Defense, there are 700 military child
development program facilities around the world, running approximately 155,000 child
care spaces, with another 3,000 Family Child Care Homes.

« It's estimated that military child development centers welcome around 200,000
children daily. There are 300 youth and teen centers worldwide serving more than
645,000 youth through a variety of educational and recreational programs.

+ Approximately 2 million military children have experienced a parental deployment
since 9/11.

« There are currently 1.2 million military children of active duty members worldwide.
« Nearly 80% of military children attend public schools throughout the United States.
« The average military family moves three times more often than their civilian
counterpart.

« There are nearly 2 million “total-force dependent children” including more than
900,000 Army dependents, 400,000 Air Force dependents, nearly 300,000 Navy
dependents, and approximately 118,000 Marine dependents.

Read more: https://militarybenefits.info/month-of-the-military-child/
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Please see below for our updated
contact information:

Office Phone Line: 360-394-7304

Leasing Phone Line: 844-407-7951

Maintenance Work 888-335-3297

Orders:

Email: landingsrso@huntcompanies.com
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Month of the Military Child

2021M|Iltary

April is designated as the Month of the Military Child,
underscoring the important role military children play in the
armed forces community. Sponsored by the Department of
Defense Military Community and Family Policy, the Month of the
Military Child is a time to applaud military families and their
children for the daily sacrifices they make and the challenges
they overcome.

The Month of the Military Child is part of the legacy left by
former Defense Secretary Caspar Weinberger. He established
the Defense Department commemoration in 1986.

DoDEA joins the Department of Defense and the military
community in celebrating April as the Month of the Military
Child. In DoDEA communities around the world, our most
essential strategic imperatives are: establishing an educational
system that progressively builds the college and career
readiness of all DoDEA students; and establishing the
organizational capacity to operate more effectively and
efficiently as a model, unified school system. We aim to
challenge each student to maximize his or her potential and to
excel academically, socially, emotionally and physically for life,
college and career readiness.

Throughout the month, DoDEA will encourage schools to plan
special events to honor military children and have
administrators and principals incorporate the themes of this
month into their every day duties and responsibilities. These
efforts and special events will stress the importance of providing
children with quality services and support to help them succeed
in the mobile military lifestyle.

Read more at https://www.dodea.edu/dodeaCelebrates/Military-Child-Month.cfm
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Office Hours:
Mon. - Fri. | 8am - 5pm
(closed 12pm - 1pm)

Sat. - Sun. | CLOSED

Cooking with Kids

Kids Can Make: Pizza Skewers
Recipe courtesy of Food Network Kitchen

INGREDIENTS:

1 cup of your favorite marinara sauce, warmed, for dipping
Grated Parmesan, optional

Crushed red pepper flakes, optional

1/3 cup olive oil, plus more for oiling the grill grates

2 tablespoons Italian seasoning

Kosher salt

All-purpose flour, for dusting

1/2 pound pizza dough, cool to the touch

1 pint grape tomatoes (24 to 30)

12 ounces cooked sweet Italian chicken sausage links (about 4 links), sliced 1/2 inch thick
1 pound fresh mozzarella, thinly sliced

1/2 cup fresh basil leaves

DIRECTIONS

1. Soak eight 12-inch wooden skewers in water for 30 minutes. Prepare a grill for medium
heat. Cut a 12-inch-square pieceof aluminum foil.

2. Stirtogether the oil, Italian seasoning and 1 teaspoon salt in a large bowl.

3. Dust a work surface with flour. Roll the dough into a rectangle about 11 by 6 by 1/4 inches.
Using a pizza wheel or a knife, cut the dough into 1-inch strips, then into 1-inch squares.
Add the dough squares, tomatoes and sausage to the seasoned oil, and toss gently to
coat.

4. Working quickly to keep the dough from getting warm, thread the skewers, alternating
sausage pieces (skewer them through the casings), tomatoes and dough squares (skewer
them through opposite sides of each square, keeping them as flat as possible so they cook
through). Leave 1/2 inch of the skewer at both ends empty. Each skewer should have 4
pieces each of sausage and dough and about 3 tomatoes.

5. Grill the skewers, covered, until the tomatoes have dark grill lines and the dough squares
have started to puff, 2 to 3 minutes. Put the prepared foil square on the grill, and transfer
the skewers onto the foil cooked-side up, so that they are almost touching. Top with the
mozzarella, and grill, covered, until the tomatoes are soft, the dough squares have
doubled in size and the mozzarella has melted, 3 minutes more.

You can find the recipe here: https://www.foodnetwork.com/recipes/food-network-kitchen/kids-can-make-
pizza-skewers-3362680

Family Activity

/ ROLL
Roél EhedD/cs Gamlfle ) k LET'S GET Moving;
1. Grab a die and start rolling. You can take ° RUNT
turns with all the family members playing. . i
2. Do the corresponding activity to the number e TOUCH Your Tors

you roll. For example, if you roll a two
everyone has to touch their toes.

You can also set a corresponding number to
each item so the game lasts longer and
everyone gets more movement in. Maybe
you do 10 times for each roll or switch up the
amounts based on the activity or the age of
your kids.

Find what works best for your kids and make
it a fun exercise game you can all play!

www.thelandingskitsap.com
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Modified Site Operations

As Hunt Military Communities (HMC) continues to monitor the COVID-19 pandemic
we continually look to adjust property operations in accordance with
recommendations from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), state, and local
authorities. As a precautionary measure and abundance of thoughtfulness for the
health and wellbeing of our staff and residents, we have made the following
adjustments to our operations.

NEIGHBORHOOD MANAGEMENT OFFICE

We will be available for your needs with precautionary measures in place for your
safety and ours!

« We will be available in the office, Monday — Friday, 8 AM to 5 PM by appointment
ONLY or for emergency purposes. Otherwise, our offices will be closed to the public.

« If you have flu-like symptoms including fever, cough, or difficulty breathing, please
do NOT come to our offices. We are still here for you and can offer virtual assistance in
all matters. Stay home and get well!

- To make an appointment to come to the office, please call us (360) 394-7304.

« If your rent is paid via check, please utilize the rent drop box at the community
center entrance. We highly encourage all residents to pay via RentPayment.com or
automatic allotment if able.

« For up to date communications and to create a maintenance request, please register
using the Hunt Resident App which can be found in the Apple or Android store.

« Move-ins, pre-inspections, and move-outs will be conducted with a Hunt
representative and one other person only unless a virtual inspection is requested.

« Our offices will be limited to no more than 1-2 people in the office at a time. All
others will be asked to wait outside or in his/her car to practice social distancing.

« Masks will be required to enter our offices. Please bring a mask along with you.

« The use of hand sanitizer will be required of all who enter our offices. We will have
sanitizing stations on all office desks, we ask that you please use it.

« Multiple signs are posted throughout our offices reminding everyone to practice
social distancing, wear a face mask, and preventative measures in stopping the
spread of the virus e.g. washing hands, etc.

What to expect from our team

We are taking extra precautionary measures to keep our office areas clean and safe for
everyone’s safety!

- Sneeze quards have been installed at every desk as an extra layer of

protection.

« Our team is required to wear masks while in office.

« The team is required to use hand sanitizer after every interaction.

« After every visit, contact areas will be wiped down before the next person will be
allowed to enter the office.

- Strict cleaning measures have been implemented at the opening of the office,
throughout the workday, and at the closing of our office.

« HMC employees have and will continue to receive the required training on all
policies and procedures to ensure understanding and adherence to the policy and
standards set forth.

Office Hours:
Mon. - Fri. | 8am - 5pm
(closed 12pm - Tpm)

MO HUNT

Sat. - Sun. | CLOSED
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MAINTENANCE SERVICES

Maintenance will continue to respond to ALL work order requests at this time. We will
continue to screen prior to performing work in your home. Also, we are now requiring
some additional precautions of our residents before we enter into a resident’s home.

«We will be asking questions to identify any potential risk of exposure to COVID-19 to
ensure the most appropriate response. Please note our policy instructs all employees
and 3rd party providers to stay home if they are ill, showing signs/symptoms, or have
been exposed to COVID -19.

« In order for us to perform repairs in the home, we will require residents to take the
following action to ensure our employees can perform work in a safe manner. As a
resident, you will have three options when a work order is performed inside their
home:

1. Do not be inside the home while work is being performed.

2. Be located in a separate area of the home, with no engagement with our team
member.

3. Only 1 member of the family is allowed contact with our team member, and if this
occurs a mask must be worn along with maintaining appropriate social distancing.

While we understand this action will be disappointing to some, your health and
safety, our employees health and safety, as well as that of our military, civilian
personnel, family members, and the base community is our top priority.

What to expect from our Maintenance Team

Our technicians will continue to take extra precautionary measures to keep their
vehicles and work areas clean and safe for all our safety!

« Technicians are required to sanitize their hands before entering the home at every
visit.

- Technicians will utilize appropriate Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) to include
face coverings, shoe coverings, eye protection, and gloves.

- We ask that anyone in the home maintain a 6-foot social distance. One adult is
permitted in the work area, maintaining a 6-foot distance during the repair process.
If present in the work order, we would further require a mask/face covering be worn.
Please have all other family members and pets located in another area of the home.
« The technician will wipe down/sanitize all possible work surfaces and touch-points
before and after the work is completed.

- Technicians are required to wipe down the interior of their vehicle and any touched
surface after every home visit and at the beginning and end of their work shift.

AMENITIES

Please know that our intent is to solely limit the exposure to COVID while still allowing
some amenities to open for you and your families’ enjoyment. We are taking great
care to evaluate which amenities can be reopened or remain open with the safety of
all in mind. Should there be changes, we will communicate this to you and your
family.
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This month we want to Spotlight
our new Resident Service
Specialist Ashlei DiGiovanni. She
was born locally here at the
naval hospital. In 2010 she
moved with her family to
Guantanamo Bay, Cuba where
they lived for nearly 5 years.
After that, she lived in Tennessee,
followed by California and Texas
before moving back here to
Washington at the beginning of
_2018. She enjoys traveling and
getting to meet people that are
from other areas. Currently she is
a full time student studying to
receive her Bachelor’s in Business
Management. She came to work for HUNT in February of 2021. Before that though, she
was an EMT and volunteered at her local Fire Department for a little over a year. She then
spent a little time in the hospitality industry as a bartender at Kitsap Golf and Country
Club. She really enjoys the busy and faced paced environment here at HUNT. She loves
working with such a strong and open-minded team. She has learned new things every
day here and says it that it has been great getting to understand the company from this
side as a Resident Service Specialist. She is looking forward to growing within the
company. After developing a deeper understanding of the company in her current
position, she hopes to transition over to an operations role and continue growing in that.
She hopes to help implement new ideas to streamline some of our processes here to
become as efficient as possible in what we do. In her free time, she spends most of it
either studying for school, golfing, or spending time with friends and family. The motto
she tends to live by is the quote by Wayne Gretzky, “You miss 100% of the shots you don't
take.”

MAINTENANCE CORNER

Filters - Please ensure that your
air filters are replaced regularly
(every 3 months). Stop by the
maintenance shop to pick up
your FREE filter when you are
ready to replace them.

Smoke Alarms - Test
all smoke alarms to
make sure they are
working properly.
Check the batteries and
| replace if necessary.

Thermostats - Check your thermostats to ensure they are working properly.
Replace batteries if necessary. Always keep your heat ON. Reduce temperature to
55 degrees IF you plan to travel and leave the home. Contact your local
neighborhood management office if you plan to be away from your home.

Hose bib Covers - As the temperatures begin to drop, frozen pipes become a
concern. Check your outside faucets and disconnect any hoses that may be &
attached. Secure your hose bib covers over the faucet for protection. If you are
in need of hose bib covers, stop by the maintenance shop to pick one up.

Insect/Pest Control - Residents are allowed and encouraged to
| treat any insect issues with insect sprays and/or repellents. If
the issue persists or is recurring, please contact your
maintenance shop for further assistance to resolve the issue.

Office Hours:
Mon. - Fri. | 8am - 5pm
(closed 12pm - Tpm)
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Sat. - Sun. | CLOSED

www.thelandingskitsap.com

Upcoming In April

03 to 04 | Eggstravaganza at the Beach - Saturday-Sunday, Navy Getaways Pacific
Beach. Call 360-276-4414 for more information.

06 | Purple Balloon Pursuit - Tuesday, Celebrating Month of the Military Child. Call (360)
394-7304

07 & 09 | SAPR Policy Summit and Advocate Appreciation Event - Wednesday, April 7
and, Friday, April 9 10 a.m.-2 p.m. To register, contact your local installation SAPR office by
Tuesday, April 6.

08 & 15 | Crafternoon Curbside Pick-up - Thursday April 8 and 15, 3:30-5:30 p.m. at
Bangor Recreation Center and The Landings at Jackson Park. One kit per child, while
supplies last. FREE event.

10 | Trips & Tours: iFLY Seattle (OPEN to NIMTIZ Only) - Friday, 10 a.m.-5 p.m.
Register by Friday, April 2. Cost: $73 LIBERTY-eligible, $80 per person by calling Bremerton
Recreation Center: 360-476-3178 or Bangor Recreation Center: 360-396-2449.

10 | Super Hero Day at the Beach - Saturday, Noon-2 p.m. at Navy Getaways Pacific
Beach.

17 | Who's that Celebrity? Trivia - Saturday, 6:00 PM. to 7:00 PM. RSVP by Friday, April
16 online or send to Chase.LeFors@huntcompanies.com

26 to 30 | Where was Huntington? Scavenger HUNT - Monday, April 26 to Friday, April
30. Visit our Facebook Event for more details.

FRIENDLY REMINDERS

i e

™ Automotive Maintenance and Policies:

Due to environmental and safety concerns,
automobile/vehicle maintenance shall not be
performed by Resident, Occupant or Guest
anywhere in the Neighborhood or Premises
including garages, carports, parking spaces, or
street. This includes but is not limited to repairs,
engine cleaning, oil changlng, and car washing.

Outdoor Items:

Outdoor grills are permitted only outside
the home no closer than ten (10) feet to the
house or fence. Barbecue grills should not
be left unattended when in use or while still
hot. Cooking food in the front yard or on
covered balconies, and/or patios using
hibachis, grills, etc. is prohibited.

Fire Pits, including free standing fire pits,
Tiki Torches or like items are not permitted.

Wl J
Children Playing Outdoors.

With the temperatures warming up, children will start
playing outside more often. We just want to remind you
to take a little extra time to be aware of your
surroundings. Be sure to look both ways at intersections.

Make sure to slow down in neighborhoods, and keep an
eye out for children playing in the streets.

ENERGY CONSERVATION CHAMPIONS!

The Ling, Rocco, and Stover families are all March winners for conserving
energy and maintaining a below average gas consumption.

v\l /22,

. / The Bassitt family is March’s winner for conserving energy and maintaining a
e below average electric consumption.

All families received cash prizes for being February’s Energy
- Conservation Champions! **See attached fyer for more details!**
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Driving to the
Leasing Officeis a

Thing of the Past!

Enjoy the convenience of making easy payments
right from the comfort of your home using the
Hunt Resident App. )(

Effective February 1 there will be no fees
for direct bank account payments using the
Hunt Resident App. .«

*Does not include credit card and debit card payments.

A HUNT HuntMilitaryCommunities.com HREHEE& =




COMMUNITY ADVISORY BOARD

CREATING BETTER COMMUNITIES TOGETHER
- HUNT MILITARY COMMUNITIES -

GET INVOLVED & BE AN ACTIVE J = -
VOICE FOR YOUR COMMUNITY §

HUNT IS EAGER TO CREATE A COMMUNITY ADVISORY BOARD

TO BETTER SERVE OUR RESIDENTS
& MEET THEIR NEEDS.

We are LOOKING FOR MOTIVATED RESIDENTS

that would like to get involved and be an active
voice for the community.

If you interested in being a voice for the community contact the Management Office at:

360.394.7304 - LandingsRSO@huntcompanies.com

Office Hours:
HUNT Mon. - Fr. | 8am - 5pm Sat. - Sun. | CLOSED www.thelandingskitsap.com  fv] & &2

(closed 12pm - Tpm)



> Service Requests submitted through the Portal or App, are ONLY for Routine Maintenance

Requests.
e These are Maintenance requests that are not a potential threat to life, health, or safety. Examples Include:

o Air Filters o Flags/Flag Poles/Flag Holder o Mailbox Repair
o Blind Repair o Flooring Repair o Routine Pest Control Requests
o Cabinet Repair o Light Bulbs over 10ft o Toilet Seat Repairs

> For Urgent or Emergency Maintenance

Please call your Maintenance Service Request Line, 24 Hours a day to reach our team directly.
**DO NOT Submit These Requests Through the Online Portal or Mobile Application**

¢ Urgent or Emergency Maintenance may be defined as, but not limited to:
o Appliances that are Inoperable
o Clogged Toilets
o Door Security
o Gas Concerns
o HVAC Not Heating or Cooling Your Home
o Leaks/Water Intrusions
o Lock Outs/Key Issues
o Mold Concerns
o No Power
o No Water
o Smoke Detector/CO Detector Chirping or Inoperable
o Water Heater Concerns
o Any other work order that is a potential life, health, or safety concern

Work Order Submission Process:
- Open your Hunt Resident application or log into the online portal to submit a Routine
Maintenance Service Request

-Work Orders are time stamped and immediately logged in the property management software

-Residents receive email work order status notifcations throughout the process of their request
through to completion from cdr@yardi.com

-Resident receives automated online survey and phone call to ensure satisfaction from
surveys@satisfacts.com upon work order completion

’ HUNT HuntMilitaryCommunities.com
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NAVAL BASE KITSAP
COMMUNITY RECREATION PROGRAM

Crafternoon

g

BANGOR COMMUNITY RECREATION CENTER or
THE LANDINGS COMMUNITY CENTER |NjACKSON PARK
s et s,
KITS AVAILABLE FOR CURBSIDE PICKUP, WHILE SUPPLIES LAST. @ — @ §= ‘.

An assortment of kid-friendly
THURSDAYS SATURDAYS TUESDAY craft kits available for a

APRIL8 APRIL24 MAY 4 Crafternoon of
J U NE 10 J U NE 26 3:30-5:30 P.M. creative enjoyment!

3:30-5:30 PM. NOON-2 P.M. First-come, first-served.
One kit per child, please.

‘; Navy health precautions and physical distancing in effect,
| | please bring a face covering with you.
AN //

™

For more information, call:

N || navylifepnw.com B )
angor: 360-396-2449
‘ “) 1> JC Bremerton: 360-476-3178




NAVAL BASE KITSAP

FLEET & FAMILY READINESS

WELCOME HOME

USS NIMITZ!

FREE classes, activities and
support just for you!

Upcoming Events

For details, scan the QR code or visit

kitsap.navylifepnw.com

o FFIEE
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BN FFSC Weblrar: Mindful
e L Meaday: Masitation Minute

CHILD & YOUTH PROGRAMS

Photo Courtesy: Navy.mil

Follow us on Facebook and IG:

@KitsapFFR

I —
FLEET & FAMILY READINESS ( N ) navylifepnw.com
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TheLandings

ALL YOU SINGLE SAILORS

Snatch Some Roommates

& Get Your Own Little P

N C/
Y

-y -

Enjoy the privacy of livingin a
home that includes all the
ample storage you could ever
need with a roommate!

Enjoy the convenience of living
close to work, the gas savings,
and all the amenities offered
living on a military installation!

Ex: E5 Roommate Situation
If accompanied E5 BAH is $1890 &
qualifies for a 2 Bedroom Home

With 2 Roommates
Each person pays $945

With 3 Roommates
Each person pays $630

ace

)
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Roommate Bonus

You will Enjoy Features Such As:

« Split accompanied BAH
(based on rank)

- Covered water, sewer, & trash*
*overage fees may apply

« Access to a variety of running paths, fitness

centers, swimming areas, & more

+ Move-in with ZERO money up front, ZERO

credit check, NO security deposits, and NO
application fees

« Allowed two (2) Pets with no deposit

Call for More Details: 360.394.7304

HUNT

MILITARY COMMUNITIES

thelandingskitsap.com
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